

SEPTEMBER 2025

Www.southjubilee.ca

Next Community Meeting:

Wednesday, September 3 @ 7:00 pm

Lai Brothers Lecture Theatre (Room S169) at the Royal Jubilee Hospital and Zoom Zoom link available on website

AGENDA

- Welcome & Introductions (5 mins)
- Review & Adoption of June Meeting Minutes
- Chair/Co-Chair Update (5 mins)
- Treasurer Update (5 mins)
- City Neighbourhood Liaison Update (10 mins)
- City Council Liaison Update (10 mins)
- CALUC Update (10 mins)
- Neighbourhood Engagement Update (5 mins)
- Garden Coordinator Update (5 mins)
- Get Growing Update (5 mins)
- Open Discussion (10 mins)

Following Meeting: November 5 @ 7PM

Next Plastics Recycling Every second Saturday of the month

> Saturday, Sept 13 10am—12pm

Bank Street School parking lot (Bank Street + Leighton)

Go to **southjubilee.ca/recycling** for a list of accepted materials. Please make sure your plastic is CLEAN. Dirty plastic can't be recycled.

Payment is by donation. Thank you!

City of Victoria Official Community Plan

September 11, 6:30pm

The public hearing on September 11 is your final opportunity to have your voice heard on the proposed OCP update and related zoning modernization. To prepare for the public hearing, you can review a summary of the proposed changes and zoning map and access links to additional information, bylaws and reports available at *engage.victoria.ca/ocp.*

You can indicate your support or opposition to a Public Hearing item in one of the following ways:

1. Attend in-person on

Thursday, September 11 at 6:30PM at Council Chambers, Victoria City Hall,
1 Centennial Square

2. Submit a written comment or pre-recorded video to *publichearings@victoria.ca*. Visit the City of Victoria website for more information on submissions.

Should you wish to share your opinions or concerns through the SJNA, please email us at board@southjubilee.ca as soon as possible. We will prepare a consolidated collection of responses for the council.

Welcoming Our New Treasurer

The South Jubilee Neighbourhood Association is pleased to welcome Charlotte G. as our new Treasurer. In this role, Charlotte will oversee the association's finances, prepare reports, and support the smooth operation of our community initiatives. We are grateful for her commitment and expertise that she brings to the Board.

Should you need to connect with our Treasurer, please email *treasurer@southjubilee.ca*.

Redfern 20 Parkfest 25

On August 17, our community gathered in the park for another year of Redfern Parkest, welcoming more than 1,000 attendees throughout the day. We received feedback that guests enjoyed live music, the free barbecue provided by Little Piggy Catering, family-friendly activities, and the opportunity to connect with neighbours.

The event's success was made possible thanks to the dedication of our outstanding volunteers and the generous support of our donors. Their contributions ensured a well-organized, welcoming, and memorable celebration for all who attended. We are grateful to everyone who participated and helped make Parkfest a highlight of the summer. We look forward to hosting Parkfest 2026 on Sunday, August 16.

Get Growing, Victoria!Soil-Building Materials Distribution

Another successful year of the Get Growing seedling distribution. Vegetable seedlings, all grown in the City greenhouses and are delivered to South Jubilee.

For our two events in May and August, hundreds of our neighbours and other residents have benefitted. This important initiative by the City could not be possible without all the hard working volunteers. They deserve a huge vote of thanks.

The compost, bark and leaf mulch distribution is coming up on:

Friday, September 19 3pm at Bank St. School parking lot

Please bring your own buckets or wheelbarrows.

Please email engage@southjubilee.ca if you are interested in volunteering for the upcoming soil-building materials distribution.

Happy Gardening!



Become a Multi-Unit Building Champion!

Live in an apartment, condo, or multi-unit building? The SJNA is looking for Multi-Unit Building (MUB) Champions!

As an MUB Champion, you'll help distribute newsletters and share important community updates with your building and neighbours. The SJNA is looking for volunteers in each multiunit building in South Jubilee to accurately represent those who live in an MUB.

Please reach out to engage@southjubilee.ca for more information or to express interest in volunteering as the MUB Champion!

Sign Up to Stay Connected

Want to keep up with neighbourhood news, events, and volunteer opportunities? We share updates in two ways:

 Email List – Sign up to receive our community e-newsletter and important announcements straight to your inbox. Use the QR code below to subscribe, or go to southjubilee.ca.



Subscribe to SJNA Email Updates



 Follow us on Instagram (@southjubilee) and Facebook (South Jubilee Neighbourhood Association) for updates.

If you want to receive regular updates about the Redfern Commons garden, you can email River to be added to the email list: gardencoordinator@southjubilee.ca.

Redfern Commons Work Party

Join us in another Redfern Commons Work Party!

Sunday, September 7 from 10-12pm at Redfern Park

It's a great chance to get outside, meet neighbours, and help care for our shared green space. Everyone is welcome — no experience needed. Just bring gloves if you have them, and we'll provide the rest.

Work parties will continue until November.